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Greetings my South West District Sisters! 

I hope you all have had a wonderful summer!  Perhaps either by summer 

cleaning (grr), fishing, golfing, laying by the pool or just plain resting (ahh)!  We 

are now in to the ninth month of the year, and I cannot believe the fall season is 

right around the corner!  Time to get back in the District saddle!! 

Our first District event after our summer break will be here before we know 

it.  Back in July, I, along with many of your District Team and others from our 

South West District (all totaling approximately 15 ladies) attended this year’s 

Mission u.  As a result of our schooling, we are proud to bring you a “sample” of 

each study available.  This will take place on September 17th in Bonita Springs 

and hopefully you will be able to join us.  Read on in this newsletter for more 

information! 

On a side note, remember, this is YOUR newsletter!  Would you like to see your 

unit’s name and pictures mentioned in future editions?  If so, Mary is waiting to 

hear from you!!!  All you have to do is email her with an article along with photos 

and she’ll get them into print!  It’s that easy!  We’d love to hear from you and 

see what YOUR unit has been doing! 

Also, if you have any changes within your unit, such as email or telephone or 

address changes, please see that Sissie Lumpkin or Mary Van Tol receives 

them.  We can’t reach you if we can’t find you! 

 Looking forward to seeing you on the 17th and hearing what all your units have 

been doing!! 

Blessings to each of you, 

 

 

 

 

 

Shelley Davidson 

District President 

United Methodist Women’s PURPOSE 
 

The organized unit of United Methodist Women shall be a community of women whose  

purpose is to know God and to experience freedom as whole persons through Jesus Christ;  

to develop a  creative, supportive fellowship and to expand  concepts of mission through  

participation in the global ministries of the church. 
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Photos curtesy of Mary Van Tol, Shelley Davidson & Ruth Levins 

The Bible  and Human Sexuality Altar Climate Justice Altar 

Ruth Jean-Pierre, Dean 

Lachetta James Snowden, musician 

Pamela Freeland (2nd left), 

Dorris Ann Wasson on right 
Mary Van Tol, Kathi Hart (3rd & 4th left) 

Nancy Vanderwall, Joyce Shelso 

(2nd & 3rd left) 

District Members learning about The Bible & Human Sexuality with Leader Deaconess Nan Gordon 

Mary Melvin, Roberta Swords, Sharyn Ladner 

Shelley Davidson at the Latin Festival Jewel Weaver and  Diane Killmaier 

Marti Daltry, Gloria 

Heston, Roberta Swords, 

Mary Van Tol with our new 

friend Gloria 
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Below is an article written by Ruth Levins 

from Crystal River UMW (Gulf Central 

District) in Citrus County who attended “The 

Bible and Human Sexuality” class given by 

Deaconess Nan Gordon which I attended.  

Several of our District team and members 

were also in attendance.  Ruth kindly took 

pictures of our class. She is a frequent  

contributor to her local newspaper in the 

Crystal River area and shared this article 

with me.  Thanks go out to her as she 

described her experiences during Mission u. 

Mary Van Tol, District Vice President 
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I hope this quick note finds that you have a had a good summer and as we start again strong this 

season with UMW please be mindful of the end of the year.  It is now time to get your unit reports in so 

that your unit can get credit for what you have done.  I have begun collecting Social Action reports to 

send to our Conference.  If you have not already sent in your report you can send it to me at the 

address below, email it to me at Mayberry.betty46@gmail.com or hand it to me at the Mission Sampler 

in September.  Looking forward to continued success this year and have a blessed day.  

Betty Mayberry- Social Action Coordinator  

18947 Ayrshire Circle 

Port Charlotte, FL 33948 

 

 

Greetings Ladies, 

I am writing to remind all Unit Spiritual Growth Coordinators that September is the last month to get me 

your memorials for the Annual Meeting reading of the Memorials.  I will be submitting the information 

provided by October 1st so that our Vice President can put together the program.  In the past I have 

accepted late requests; however, this is no longer possible as it will delay the printing of the Annual 

Book.  I have currently received two requests.  

On another note.  We will be gearing back up with our District meetings beginning this month on the 

17th.  I have been doing the altars up to now on my own because I have been of the mindset this past 

year and going into the new that "Simpler is Better."  If you have been to any of the meetings you will 

have noticed the Altar is not overdone.  Should your church be hosting any of our future meetings and 

you would be so inclined to help do an Altar please let me know as I would be more than willing to work 

with you to include your ideas into our themes. 

Hope everyone had a wonderful summer and that we are all ready to get back into swing with our 

Mission Study Overview on Saturday, September 17th at First Bonita Springs Church. 

Blessings and Shalom to all, 

 

Roberta Swords 

District Spiritual Growth Coordinator 

ladyswrds@msn.com 

 



                                                                      

5 



                                                                      

6 



                                                                      

7 



                                                                      

8 



                                                                      

9 

 

Like us at: 

https://www.facebook.com/

southwestdistrictumw 

If at anytime throughout the year you 

or anyone in your unit have updates to 

contact listings for your ladies, please 

forward that information to District 

Secretary,  Sissie Lumpkin.  She is the person re-

sponsible for maintaining our database for the 

entire District.  Once she updates the database, 

she then forwards the information  to your district 

counterparts so they know how you can be 

reached.   

slump60@gmail.com 

863-228-3186 

The Sojourner is YOUR newsletter to let 

others in the District know about your 

challenges and triumphs working to 

help those women and children in 

need.  Please send me anything you 

wish to share with the District Units by 

the 25th of the month.   

Mary Van Tol 

Vice President/ 
Communications Coordinator 
South West District 
mvantol@embarqmail.com 
Cell: 239-571-0161 
Home: 239-574-1963 

Article Deadline 

 

September 9-11 

Spiritual Enrichment Retreat 

At the Life Enrichment Center, Lakeland 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

September 17 

Racial Justice reports due to Social Action 

Coordinator Betty Maybury  

mayberry.betty46@gmail.com 
 

Deceased members report due to Spiritual 

Growth Coordinator Robert Swords 

ladyswrds@msn.com 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

September 17 

Mission Sampler at First United Methodist 

Church in Bonita Springs 

Registration 9-10, Program 10 am 

See insert for information 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

October 1 

3rd Quarter Pledges Due (send to District 

Treasurer Dorris Anne Wasson, 1430 Oak St. 

Nokomis, FL 34275: 941-412-0847) 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

*October 15 

11th Annual Meeting at Venice Christ United 

Methodist Church in Venice 

Be sure to visit  and bookmark our website to 

find forms and information about our District.  

      www.southwestdistrictumw.com 

“Dear friends, let us love one another, for 

love comes from God. Everyone who loves 

has been born of God and knows God.” 

~ 1John 4:7 

http://search.tb.ask.com/search/redirect.jhtml?searchfor=update+images&cb=HJ&p2=%5EHJ%5Exdm003%5EYYA%5Eus&qid=787336bbd14e4ba3a9630272ccb2c845&n=77fda1b5&ptb=9ED80D4B-1F62-4C07-896E-06D761BDA07A&ct=PI&si=CK20puvu0roCFeHm7AodISkA5Q&pg=AJimage&action=pick&

